
 

MESCO PUBLIC SCHOOL 

AMROHA 
MESCO/CIR-P/30/25-26                                            Date: 27th August 2025 

 

To 

Mr. ________________ 

Parent of ____________ of class_________  Address_______________ 

Contact No_______    

Sub: Letter to parents regarding Motor Vehicle Act, 1988 

 

Dear Parents 

As you are aware that as per Motor Vehicle Act 1988, no person under the age of 18 

years shall drive a motor vehicle in any public place. Hence, as parent it is your duty 

to comply with the law and not to allow your ward to ride any motor vehicle if he is 

under the age of 18. 

In this respect we would like to communicate to you that it has come to our notice that, 

despite being aware of such provisions, you have allowed your ward (who is under the 

age of 18) to drive a motor bike while coming to school. Please note that such an act 

is violation of the law which not only attracts severe penalty but also may cause a risk 

to the life of your ward. 

Your are therefore advised not to violate the law and don’t allow your ward to drive any 

vehicle especially the motor bike while coming to school,  failing of which you will be 

solely responsible for the consequences of any kind of mishappening and penal 

provisions. 

Hoping to be a good responsible and law abiding citizen of India.  

 

 Warm Regards,      Parents’ Sign_____________  

 

          

Pooja Buttan 

(Principal) 


